Total Calls for Service
1-911 Hang Up

2-Alarm-Residential (False)
1-Animal Call-Dog
1-Animal Call-Horse

3-Assist other Agency

1-EMS Call

1-Field Contact

5-Information Report

1-Open Door

1-Theft

Calls of Interest
Offense:  Open Door
Date:  04.22.18
Time:  2308 hours
Location:  100 Blk. Aspen Lane
An Officer observed an open door to a residence in the 100 block of Aspen Lane.  The Officer notified dispatch and checked the interior and exterior of the residence.  The Officer did not observed anything that appeared out of the ordinary.  The homeowner was notified and the Officer returned to service.
Offense:  Theft
Date:  04.23.18
Time:  1131 hours
Location:  15800 Blk. San Pedro
An Officer was called for a theft report that had occurred in the 15800 block of San Pedro Ave.  The Officer contacted the reporting party, who advised a purse had been forgotten after they completed their meal.  The caller said they returned to the business and contacted management to see if the purse had been turned in.  The manager stated a customer sitting at the table next to theirs had picked up the purse and left a number to call for the purses return.  The caller called the phone number listed and s Spanish only speaking individual answered the phone.  The Spanish speaking individual knew nothing about the purse or purse contents.  This case will be forwarded to the Criminal Investigations Division.
Offense:  Assist Other Agency
Date:  04.26.18
Time:  0328 hours
Location:  400 Blk. Sky Forest
Officers were requested to assist Hollywood Park Police with a subject walking in the street with two large knives.  Officers’ arrived and assisted Hollywood Park with detaining the subject.  Officers assisted until the scene was secure.  No further action required.   
Just a reminder from your Crime Prevention Section

If you would like a home inspection from our Crime Prevention officer, please call City Hall and ask for Sergeant Ben Richard to schedule an appointment.  

If you need fingerprint cards taken you can have them done at City Hall during normal business hours.
Please remember the primary way to get a hold of the on duty officer is through the Bexar County Sheriff’s Office at 210.335.6000.    
Chief Morales
Please feel free to forward this e-mail to anyone you feel may be interested. Residents may sign up for e-mail updates at http://www.hcv.org/emailsubscribe.htm or by clicking the icon at the top of the main page at http://www.hcv.org.  Your e-mail address is kept confidential and is not shared with anyone.
